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Minutes of Meeting
September 25, 2019
Chair Paul Thompson opened the meeting at 9:00 a.m. Also attending was Board Member Bill Gianacoples, Board Member Dana Shuttleworth, Health Agent, Deborah Rogers, and Health Inspector, Virginia Bacon.
1 Spofford Ave. – Tom Mannetta requesting the following variances:  1.) Cellar wall 20’ required to S.A.S. proposed 14’.5”.  2.)  Setback from S.A.S. to property line 10’ required, proposed 7’.5”.  Philip Cannon neighbor was concerned with grading.  But was reassured grading will be the same.  5 Spofford Ave. was concerned about his property being used to access the property at 1 Spofford Ave.  Engineer confirmed there will be no one using his property to access the property at 1 Spofford Ave.   Motion:  By Dana Shuttleworth, to accept the variances as written.   Seconded:  By, Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.
1 Mohawk  Circle –  Jim Scanlon, PE  here asking for the following variances:  1.)  20’ required setback between S.A.S.and cellar wall, proposed 18’.  2.)  10’ required setback between Septic tank and cellar wall, proposed 9’.  Motion:  By Dana Shuttleworth, to accept the variances as written.   Seconded:  By, Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.
68 Lakeshore Dr. - Bob Grasso here asking for the following variances:  1.) Reduction in groundwater separation to bottom of S.A.S. from 4’ required to 2’ provided.  2.)  Reduction in setback from septic tank to slab foundation from 10’ required to 5’ provided.  3.) Reduction in setback from S.A.S. to street property line from 10’ required to 6’ provided with Presby Enviro-System and poly-liner. 4.)  Reduction in setback from S.A.S. to leaching catch basin from 25’ required to 21’ provided Presby Enviro -system and poly-liner.  5.)  Reduction in storage volume in pump chamber above shut-off from 495 gal, required to 385 gal. provided using existing tank.   Motion:  By Dana Shuttleworth, to accept the variances as written.   Seconded:  By, Bill Gianacoples, unanimous. Joyce Bagley, homeowner here.  D.R. to explain to the board system is in failure after 5 yrs. Old, DEP issues with these types of systems, Infiltrators at that time DEP said open it up and let it dry out.  Fixed it for time being, now back to not working properly.  Back when she had her system installed, she got a grant that paid for the system.  Now she needs a 0-5% low income loan, hardship we always did 5%, but board can decide on a lower interest rate, and or to see if The Infiltrator Company would take responsibility.  D.R. to possibly see if Georgetown could ban Infiltrator systems in town.  P.T. would like to help Ms. Bagley.  B.G. to see if The Infiltrator Company could pay for material.  D.R. to generate a letter to The Infiltrator company to take responsibility, then have board sign.  Motion:  By Dana Shuttleworth to allow Ms. Bagley a 0-2% low income loan, new Presby System.  Seconded:  By, Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.
EEE – follow-up We need a hard frost to get rid of mosquitos, NE Mosquito, recommending precautionary measures at this time.
VAPING – Banned vapes in Mass.  -cease and desist all tobacco retailers 

SAM’S TRUCKING – Complaint’s regarding the deplorable odor on Tenney Street/ Industrial Way D.R. found the smell was coming from Sam’s Trucking, his trucks are hauling sewage sludge from Haverhill, Lawrence and then trucks return to Georgetown with sludge still left in them, not cleaned out.   The board would like a letter to go out to Sam’s Trucking, D.R. will contact DEP regarding Sam’s Trucking.
Meeting Adjourned:  10:15 a.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Virginia Bacon
_______________________






______________________
Paul Thompson- Chairman






Dana Shuttleworth- Clerk
_____________________
Bill Gianocoples - Member
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